
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

April 25, 2012


TO:

Marina Dimitrijivic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors 

Chairperson, Committee on Transportation, Public Works & Transit 

FROM:
Frank Busalacchi, Director-Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:
From the Director of Transportation recommending entering into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) for the land acquisition and the functional replacement of the Milwaukee County greenhouse facility located at 10340 West Watertown Plank Road in the City of Wauwatosa.

POLICY ISSUE:
WisDOT has been legislatively authorized to reconstruct the zoo interchange by the State of Wisconsin and by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) under various state and federal statues and codes. Milwaukee County Board approval will be required for the conveyance price of Milwaukee County owned property to WisDOT, needed for the reconstruction project.

BACKGROUND:
WisDOT requires certain lands and improved property, including property located in and near the interchange of U.S. Highway 45, Swan Boulevard and Watertown Plank Road in order to advance the reconstruction project.   Milwaukee County (County) owns and operates a greenhouse facility on a County-owned 8.156-acre parcel of land located at 10340 West Watertown Plank Road (exhibit attached).  The current greenhouse facility is within the area in which WisDOT will be constructing a new segment of Swan Boulevard north of Watertown Plank Road (WisDOT Project ID: 1060-33-23).  To construct the extended Swan Boulevard all buildings, including the greenhouse facility, will be demolished. 

WisDOT has agreed to pay the County the fair market value of the current greenhouse land and will compensate the County for the actual cost incurred to construct a qualifying replacement greenhouse facility of equivalent function on a new site. The County Parks Department has proposed the construction of a replacement greenhouse adjacent to the Mitchell Park Domes on 2.9 acres of land presently owned by the County.  WisDOT compensation of a replacement greenhouse will reflect the current use and allocation of space in the existing greenhouse and will not recognize idle space that has not been utilized, actively maintained or needed within a reasonable recent time period, including space fallen into disrepair for lack of use.  Any cost for betterments or upgrades to a replacement greenhouse not required by legal/regulatory requirements or industry standards will not be compensable by WisDOT.  

The attached Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between WisDOT and the County addresses the WisDOT need to acquire the current greenhouse land and replace the greenhouse facility. The MOU outlines the procedures to be followed by both parties to pursue the functional replacement of the existing greenhouse. The proposed purchase by WisDOT of the current greenhouse land will be treated as a separate transaction and presented to this committee for approval at a future date. The outcome of the steps undertaken under this MOU will also be reported to this committee.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Committee on Transportation, Public Works, and Transit recommend to the County Board of Supervisors acceptance and execution of the above-described MOU between WisDOT and the County.



Approved by: 
_________________________________              

Frank Busalacchi, Director

Department of Transportation




Meeting Date: May 9, 2012

Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman


Supervisor Jim Luigi Schmitt, District 6


Kimberly Walker, Corporation Counsel


Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC)


James Keegan, Chief of Planning and Development (DPRC)


Greg High, Director, AE & ES (DAS)


Patrick Farley, Director, Department of Administrative Services (DAS)




James Martin, Fiscal Management Analyst

